
Batterwood House 
NE« Port Hope, Ontario.
March 30th, 1933.

Dear Sir Arthur,
I was glad to hear from 

Charlesworth In Ottawa last Tuesday that the 
arrangements for Salter's broadcast had been 
satisfactorily adjusted. I hope you don't feel 
that the time allotted for Montreal in Salter's 
itinerary is too long. The arrival of steamers 
at this time of year is so uncertain that I thought 
it wise to have him arrive well in
advance of his Montreal engagements,

I meant to tell you that my young 
Secretary, Steven Cartwright (who is a son of 
Brigadier-General Cartwright of Toronto who*tyou 
probably know) is travelling with Salter during 
his Canadian itinerary and will be in Montreal to 
meet him. I thought that Salter should have someone 
travelling with him as a temporary Secretary while 
he is here. Cartwright is a charming boy-just back


